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11/7/25 
 

Headteacher’s Hello 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We are delighted to share with you this year’s Year 6 SATs results that have been published this 
week. You will see below how well the children have done. We are thrilled for them and their 
achievements, to see that their hard work has paid off and that each and every one of them has made 
excellent progress. These results are the accumulation of a lot of hard work over their time at Bishop 
Perrin School. A big congratulations and well done to Year 6 and all of the BP staff who have 
contributed to this achievement, but in particular Miss Sweeney and the Year 6 team for their 
dedication and commitment in helping prepare the children for these assessments.  
 

2025 Reading Writing GPS Maths Combined 

Standard EXS GDS EXS GDS EXS GDS EXS GDS EXS GDS 

School  93% 53% 83% 23% 90% 57% 90% 37% 83% 20% 

National 75%  72%  73%  74%  62%  
EXS = expected standard       GDS = greater depth standard 

 
Yesterday, we held two very hot, but very successful, sports days. Both the infants and juniors did a 
fantastic job of completing their races and there was a great atmosphere at both events. Thank you to 
everyone who endured the heat and came along to support and cheer the children on. Our thanks 
also to Turing House for hosting us, their students for helping out with the races, and to Miss 
Sweeney, Miss Holloway and Mr O’Connell who organised the events.  
 
Congratulations to Ruby House who were the Junior Sports Day champions!  
 
Next Wednesday, you will receive your child’s end-of-year report. We have changed the format of our 
reports this year, so you will notice a few differences, but all the essential information is still there. 
Please see later in the newsletter for more information about this.  
 
For Years 4, 5 & 6, your child will have brought home information about the race they have chosen for 
the swimming gala being held next Wednesday afternoon. These races have been assigned based on 
the assessments the school holds from previous years and this year’s swimming lessons. Please 
check the race your child will be doing. If you feel they may struggle with it, please let the school know 
as soon as possible. For Year 3, as this is the first year your child is taking part in the swimming gala, 
you will have received an email about swimming gala that requires a parent signature. You can 
access that document here; please respond to this by Monday. Thank you.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
Miss Macklearn 

Romans 12 v 9-11 - Love must be sincere. Hate what is evil; cling to what is good. 10 Be devoted to one another in 
love. Honour one another above yourselves. 

Celebrating learning together in faith, hope and love 

https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSduYb8w9iFBzatktQjFlpWY0KQxZjV3rMRG0mN_Ktzj5EuDqA/viewform
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Year 4 Greek Day 
Greek Day on Friday, 18th July! Children are encouraged 
to dress up in traditional Greek attire, bringing the spirit of 
Greece to life. The day will be filled with exciting activities, 
including tasting a variety of delicious Greek foods and 
engaging in interactive lessons about Greece's rich 
history, culture, and mythology. If you are concerned 
about any dietary requirements or allergies, please talk to 
Miss Murray. 
 

End of Year Reports 
This year, the school have adopted a new online 
assessment system which allows us to use all of our 
assessment data to create an end of year report for each 
child.  Due to this change, the reports are set out in a 
different format but still include attainment levels for all 
subjects as well as comments for English, maths, RE and 
general teacher and headteacher comments.  There is 
also a section to show your child’s attendance for the 
academic year. 
Your child’s report will be sent to you via email on 
Wednesday 16th July. It should appear as : "Bishop Perrin 
Church of England Primary School" 
system@insighttracking.com.   Please put this into your 
address book so the email does not go to junk mail.  
There will be a link in the email you receive which will ask 
you to enter your child’s date of birth in order to access 
the report.  There is also a Google form link within the 
email so that you can send feedback to the class teacher 
after reading your child’s report. 
If you do not receive your report by 5pm on 
Wednesday16th July, please contact the school office. 
 

Leavers’ and End-of-year Church Service 
Our end-of year celebration and Y6 Leavers’ Service will 
be held in St. Augustine’s Church, on Tuesday 22nd July at 
10:30am. It will be led by Rev’d Helen Calner, the new 
vicar for St. Augustine’s Church. Parents and Carers are 
welcome to join us in the church.  
If you are able to walk with classes to and from the 
church, your help would be much appreciated – please let 
the school office know. We need approximately 18 
volunteer walkers, and we will reserve a seat in the church 
for them. Please note, in order to ensure we can distribute 
adult support as required across different classes, you 
may not necessarily be allocated your child’s class to walk 
with. Thank you for your help. 
 
Year 2 Chocolate Tasting  
As part of our Design and Technology work this term the 
children will be tasting different types of chocolate. All 
chocolate will be nut-free and they can choose whether 
they taste the chocolate or not. If you do not want your 
child to take part in this activity please can you let Miss 
Lancaster or Mrs Place know. Thank you 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance 
Friendship: 94.33% Endurance: 96.00% Peace: 95.00% 
Forgiveness: 96.55%, Reverence: 97.67%, Service 96.00% and 
Justice: 92.33%  Whole school: 95.41% 
 

 

In collective worship this week… 
On Monday, we talked about the positive impact of having 
good manners. On Tuesday, the children learnt about the 
story of Zacchaeus the tax collector. Yesterday, Mr Nimmo 
led us in collective worship all about the meaning of prayer.  
 

Celebrations & Achievements  
Well done to the children who have earnt a certificate this 
week. 

CLASS NAME 

Friendship Arielle 

Endurance Sorcha 

Peace Kiera 

Forgiveness Annabella 

Reverence Harleen 

Service Victor 

Justice Joshua & Isabella 

 
 

School News 
Message from the Governors 
The Governors met last night for their final meeting of this 
school year; the last few weeks have been very busy and we 
had a busy agenda. We were pleased to congratulate Miss 
Macklearn and Miss McAvoy on their promotion and look 
forward to working together next year. We want to thank 
parents who participated in the recent parent survey which 
produced some meaningful information, and a reminder that 
Governors need to ensure that parents understand our role 
in school life. Our appreciation goes to the School 
Association for a very successful summer fair, which raised 
a significant sum of money.  Thank you for all of your hard 
work. We would also like to congratulate everybody who 
took part in the school’s sports day which proved to be a 
very enjoyable time for everybody. We wish year 6 pupils 
good luck at their new schools, and congratulated them on 
their excellent academic performance this year. 
The Governors wish everybody a happy summer break. 
 

School Management Information System 
We are excited to announce that we will be moving our MIS 
(our school management information system) from Integris 
to Arbor in September 2025. Adopting Arbor will allow us to 
communicate with you more efficiently and bring all core 
school data and workflows into one system. 
There is no action for you to take…yet! We will send further 
communication regarding Arbor and how to register in the 
coming weeks. Please look out for this information and 
register your child when prompted. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
— Martin Luther King 

Jr. 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
mailto:system@insighttracking.com
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Safeguarding, Wellbeing and Inclusion 
Check you and your family are fully vaccinated 
before travelling this summer 
The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) is reporting a 
recent rise in measles cases in London. Globally, cases 
have also increased, including in Europe. This means that 
travelling for holidays or to visit family this summer, may 
increase your risk of catching measles and becoming ill 
during or after travel if you are not fully vaccinated. 
Anyone travelling for summer holidays or to visit family, 
especially parents of young children, are advised to check 
that all members of their family have received 2 doses of 
the Mumps, Measles and Rubella (MMR) vaccine. Other 
travel-related vaccines may be needed depending on your 
destination. 
For more information see the following resources:  

• MMR (measles, mumps and rubella) vaccine 
information from the NHS   

• Measles outbreaks continue with risk of holidays 
causing surge 

• UKHSA urges travellers to take steps to avoid 
infection abroad 

 
 
Parent Immunisation Information For Reception and 

Year 7 New Starters 

The South London Children and Young People’s 
Community Immunisation Service (CYPCIS) wants to 
ensure that parents are better informed of the vaccines 
that will be offered to their students throughout their 
school career.  
They have therefore created two FAQ sheets aimed at 
parents of students starting reception and year 7, which 
also contain the team’s contact information and an outline 
of the NHS routine immunisation schedule.  
 
 
 
 
If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend 
Bishop Perrin Primary School, these should be reported to the Designated 

Safeguarding Lead who is Miss McAvoy. In her absence, concerns should be 
reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss 

Macklearn. The school’s safeguarding governor is Mrs James.  If you have 
concerns about the safeguarding of a child during the school holidays, contact 

SPA directly on 020 8547 5008 or call the police if the child is in immediate 
danger.  

 

School Trips Payments / Permissions 
Unless otherwise stated, children should wear school 
uniform for school visits (this includes school shoes). 
Children should bring a bag (school bag or other) to carry 
their packed lunch and water bottle in. Packed lunches 
should not contain any form of nuts (this applies to 
children and adult volunteers); no fizzy drinks or glass 
bottles. In the summer term, if the children are likely to be 
outside during their visit, please ensure you apply 
sunscreen before they come to school and they wear a 
hat. If details vary to this they will be provided below within 
the specific trip section. 
 

 
 
 
Y3 – Y6 Swimming Gala 
Our KS2 (Year 3 – Year 6) swimming gala will be held at 
Teddington Pool on Wednesday 16th July.  
Please make the payment for this event via ScoPay by 
Monday 30th June. This is now overdue. 
 
Y2 Roald Dahl Museum 
Y2 will be visiting The Roald Dahl Museum and Story 
Centre on the 17th July 2025.  
 
Please remember to send your child in with a packed 
lunch for this trip, unless you have pre-ordered a school 
provided packed lunch already. 
 
Teacher Request: We are looking forward to our trip to 
the Roald Dahl Museum next Thursday 17th July. 
Our workshop at the museum begins at 10am, we would 
like to leave school at 8.45am – please could the children 
arrive at school at 8.25am to enable us to get registered 
quickly and be off. 
In addition, we will walk around the village to see some of 
the places that Roald Dahl knew well – please can the 
children bring a raincoat in case it rains. 
Best wishes, Mrs Place 
 
Y3 Richmond Hill  
Y3 will visit Richmond Hill on Friday 18th July as part of 
their history and art curriculum.  
 
Please remember to send your child in with a packed 
lunch for this trip, unless you have pre-ordered a school 
provided packed lunch already 
Y6 End of Term Trip 
Y6 will be visiting Feltham Leisure West complex  via 
minibus to watch the new Lilo & Stitch film as well as play 
some rounds of bowling. Children will be provided with a 
Cineworld munch box, containing popcorn, a chocolate 
snack and a fruit shoot drink. Your child will need a 
packed lunch for this trip. 
There is no cost for this trip as the School Association 
have subsidies this trip.  

 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/mmr-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/mmr-vaccine/
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/measles-outbreaks-continue-with-risk-of-holidays-causing-surge
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/measles-outbreaks-continue-with-risk-of-holidays-causing-surge
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ukhsa-urges-travellers-to-take-steps-to-avoid-infection-abroad#:~:text=Ideally%20travellers%20should%20consult%20their,if%20relevant%20for%20their%20destination
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ukhsa-urges-travellers-to-take-steps-to-avoid-infection-abroad#:~:text=Ideally%20travellers%20should%20consult%20their,if%20relevant%20for%20their%20destination
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13HCsYazFhywlqM_acMUGmtCDHpftCtj0/view?usp=sharing
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Community Information 
PS Summer programme 2025 
The PowerStation Summer programme is starting off with 
a bang. With a wide range of free activities and trips for 
young people aged 8 - 19 years old. Check out the full 
programme for dates, times, age ranges and activities. 
Activities range from: Gaming; Cooking, Football, Arts, 
Trips, Multi Sports, Music and more. 
For more information contact Danielle Hutchinson. 

 

Free summer activities for young people 
aged 9-16 (FUEL/HAF) 
Hampton Youth Zone: Summer 2025 
It’s summertime and it’s set to be a scorcher at the all 
conquering, all powerful: Hampton Youth Zone! 
This year we are running from July 21 - August 29. That’s 
all 6 weeks! That’s right folks, 6 weeks of freedom for you 
to enjoy. There’s the customary weekly trips for attendees 
to enjoy and of course food is included too. It’s ram 
packed with things to do! 
Check out our full timetable here. 
Please contact Justin Johnson for more information. 
 
6 week summer court offer 

Sign up for our 6 Week Summer Court Offer for just 
£59.95! 
Valid from 16 July to 31 August 2025 and includes tennis, 
pickleball, beach volleyball, squash, badminton and 1/2 
court basketball. Available at Hampton Sports and 
Fitness Centre, Shene Sports and Fitness Centre Whitton 
Sports and Fitness Centre and Teddington Sports Centre 
and Active Hampton. 
 
Summer holiday toddler fun time sessions 

Come along to our Summer holiday toddler club sessions 
at Whitton Sports and Fitness Centre and Teddington 
Sports Centre. Under 5’s can enjoy the fantastic range of 
soft play equipment. 
Drop-in session, pre-booking not required. 
More information about Summer holiday toddler fun time 
sessions. 

 
Learn to swim this summer holiday 

Children can learn to swim this Summer holiday with our 

wide range of crash courses and workshops available at 

Teddington Pools and Fitness Centre and Pools on the 

Park. Bookings can be made by calling us on 020 

37722999 or at the in person at the centre reception. 

More information for swimming this summer holiday. 
 
 

 

And finally… 
Early Close Last Day of Term 
Please note, early dismissal on the last day of term: YR 
– 13:50; Y1 – Y6 – 14:00. 
 
Sewing Help 
Our play parachute has a tear in it, can anyone kindly 
help us and stich it back together, rather large, so 
presumably need sewing machine – Thank you! 
 
School Lunch Menu Update 
Please note the following change to the school lunch 
menu for the last two days of term; 
 
Monday 21st July – Beef Burger and potato wedges or 
Veggie burger and potato wedges or jacket potato with 
selection of toppings. 
 
Tuesday 22nd July – Fish fingers with chips and tomato 
sauce or bean and cheese pasty with chips and tomato 
sauce or jacket potato with selection of toppings. 

 
 
 
Key Dates 

SUMMER TERM 2025 

Monday 14th July Y6 Trip to Cinema & Bowling 

Wednesday 16th July KS2 Swimming Gala 

Thursday 17th July Y2 Trip to Roald Dahl Museum 

Friday 18th July Y3 Richmond Hill  Trip 

Monday 21st July 
 

Y6 Leavers’ Celebration (5 – 7pm) 
 

Tuesday 22nd July 
Leavers’ Service – St. Augustine’s 
Church, 10:30am 

Tuesday 22nd July 
End of term 
Dismissal time: 
13:50 – YR         14:00 - Others 
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Pan London Talk PANTS Campaign 

The Talk PANTS campaign supports professionals and those with caring responsibilities of children, aged 3-11 

(including parents and carers), to have simple and age-appropriate conversations, that can help them to keep 

children safe from sexual abuse.  

As part of the Pan London campaign, we will be providing  

FREE Talk PANTS bags to every school, early years provision, libraries and 

children centres.  This was made possible due to a very generous donation 

made in memory of Anita Green 

   

During the summer months the NSPCC will be 

hosting a series of free Talk PANTS Information Sessions arranged for parents and 

carers to help you Talk PANTS with those you care for. 

In this session we will cover: 
• What is Talk PANTS? 

• Parent/carer Talk PANTS resources 

• Support with Talking PANTS at home 

 
Please sign up to one of the parent / carer sessions by clicking on your chosen date 

below. 
 
For more information about Pantosaurus and the Talk PANTS campaign please visit NSPCC Talk 
PANTS webpage 

 
 

Talk PANTS Information Sessions for parents and carers 

Date Time Content Registration link 

Wednesday 

16th July 

5-6pm Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/e1c0256f-

0856-409d-8133-3440e043fdd4@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  

Thursday 

17th July  

11:30am -

12:30pm 

Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/cfdad451-

158d-42fa-a034-20af5c4ee8ce@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  

Monday 21st 

July 

10-11am Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/ae1293cb-

4b44-46a1-9b24-906080457aa7@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  

Thursday 

24th July 

6-7pm Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/bedbfb98-

fae0-41ef-af10-575c6a7b4d77@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  
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Wednesday 

30th July 

12-1pm Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/412c7cc7-

b603-432f-bf01-1a1d9da34cbc@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  

Tuesday 5th 

August 

7-8pm Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/084c1d42-

4a08-4076-908a-c19a9453dda6@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  

Thursday 

14th August 

9:30-

10:30am 

Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/9a148350-

43e0-4f4d-9dda-9011abd6e6bf@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  

Tuesday 19th 

August  

12-1pm Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/caefc177-

5ed9-4150-a412-976cf9bf484f@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  

Wednesday 

27th August 

6-7pm Parent 

and Carer 

 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/2282dc55-

3445-4fb7-a0a9-f6a8817db428@3c4f002a-8d6d-4ede-

8372-faf47ca8473f  
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